POLICE & CRIME
COMMISSIONER

Reply to: Leah Smith
Tel No: 01953 423506

20th September 2022

Dear Member of Public,

Freedom of Information Request FOI/OPCCN/212

| am writing in connection with your email dated 12t September 2022, in which you
requested the following information:

“a) The number of roles in your association (expressed in numbers of FTE), that are
mainly or exclusively focussed on issues of equality, diversity, or inclusivity. For example,
this could include (amongst other guises) “EDI officers” or “diversity and inclusion project
managers” but would not include general HR managers.

b) Either a) the pay band of each of these roles, or b) the combined total salaries for
these roles. Whichever measure is more in accordance with your data preferences.
c) In the past 12 months the number of staff days across your organisation which have

been committed to attending equality training programmes, whether internally run or with
external consultants. (staff days = duration of the training programme multiplied by the
number of staff in attendance for the course).

d) The contractual cost of any consultants hired, in the past twelve months, to provide
any external training or advice on issues of diversity, equality, or inclusivity.
e) In the past twelve months, the number of staff days committed to attending

conferences relating mainly or exclusively to matters of Equality, Diversity and Inclusion.
(duration of conference multiplied by the number of staff in attendance).

f) The costs of attending these conferences.

g) Membership costs the organisation pays for participation in equality charters such
as the Stonewall Equality Champions, or Diversity and Inclusion Workplace champions.”

| have reviewed our records and have provided the answer to each question in the
requested format of Excel and additionally below for the sake of transparency and
additional information.

a) One FTE.

b) Band E (£29,331-£33,360).

c) One day in addition to the mandatory online training provided through Norfolk
Constabulary, who will hold the information on this.

d) Training received has been at no cost to the OPCCN.

e) 5.5 days.

f) Conferences attended were of no cost to the OPCCN.



g) No costs.

Yours sincerely

L. Smith

Leah Smith
Complaints and Compliance Officer and FOI Decision Maker
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk



Internal Review

If you think we have not supplied information in accordance with Section 1 (the General
Right of Access) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, or you are dissatisfied with the
way in which your request has been handled, then you should write within 40 days of the
date of the response to:

Mark Stokes

Chief Executive

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Norfolk
Jubilee House

Falconers Chase

Wymondham

Norfolk

NR18 OWW

Telephone: 01953 424455
Email: opccn@norfolk.police.uk

If you are dissatisfied in any way with our response or the way we have handled your
request, you can contact us by phone, email or in writing. We may, in the first instance, try
and resolve your complaint informally. However, at any stage you can request or we may
decide to treat your complaint formally under our internal review process.

An internal review is conducted by the Chief Executive who will review the request and
response, taking account of your complaint(s), and will respond in writing as soon as
possible. The Information Commissioner’'s Office recommends that a response should be
made in 20 working days. If we are unable to respond in this timeframe we will inform you
and provide a date by which you should expect to receive our response.

If, after the internal review, you remain dissatisfied then you can complain to the
Information Commissioner's Office, the government regulator for the Freedom of
Information Act. Details of how to contact the Information Commissioner's Office can be
found at www.ico.org.uk



mailto:opccn@norfolk.police.uk
http://www.ico.org.uk/

